WAYNE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
DECEMBER 05, 2023 MINUTES

Meeting called to order at 7 pm at the township building by Chairman Richard Warner, with supervisors Mark Sander and Mark Labowski also present

Pledge to flag

Visitors:
· Lloyd Whitman, Geri Wellington, Jon Maker
a. Mrs. Wellington asked about status of roads, Mr. Warner stated he talked to the city of Corry 

Roads and equipment:
· Plowing is being done as needed, employees are working in the township building on general maintenance when not plowing
· Lights in building were changed to LED, new toilets were installed and sign inspection is ongoing (noted that several had been stolen, but the township has replacements)

Zoning:
· Crosscut zoning permit was issued to Nancy and Ron Crosscut to put a trailer on their property
· An application for a subdivision was dropped off at the township building December 5

Old Business:
· Bond for new employee Chris Hornick was approved

New Business:
· Preliminary budget numbers were discussed, Mrs. Wellington asked for a copy of the budget and was advised it would be on website; motion was made, seconded and carried to advertise the budget in the Corry Journal
· Cost of goods has gone up on nearly everything, but the township and budget look good for 2023
· Two new sewer pumps were installed
· New upright air compressor purchased

Bills and Payroll:
· Checks were signed by supervisors

Meeting adjourned at 7:24 pm, motion by Richard Warner, second by Mark Sander

NEXT MEETING: December 19, 7 pm at the township building

